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This form is completed and ready for acceptance.

21-22 Annual Progress Report
Recommended actions for improvement identified in the 5-Year Self-Study.

Actions taken and progress made in accomplishing the improvement.

Evidence used to evaluate progress.
(ex: What data are you using to make your progress judgment?)

New trends, policies, or state initiatives that have impacted your actions for
improvement.

Actions needed/designed to address the area of work/improvement for new
trends, policies, or state initiatives.

1.  Rewriting the mission statement to make it more appealing to a broader audience.
2. Redesign of the second year courses to provide a better transition from first year to intermediate Spanish.
3. Early intervention with student through online messaging, office meetings, etc. to increase the success of minority students,

especially African-American.
4. Encouraging the use of printed editions of the book in F2F courses to increase the student's engagement and success.
5. Tighter deadlines in all F2F assignments.
6. More teacher presence in online courses through zoom, studio, discussion boards, etc.
7. Encouraging students to form study groups outside class.

1. The mission statement was re-written.
2. The scope of Spanish 4 has been modified to reflect the content learned in Spanish 3 and thus provide an easier transition

into intermediate Spanish. As a result, Spanish 4 has grown and not longer needs to be queud with Spanish 5 and 6.  We
are also in the process of reviewing the curriculum for Spanish 5 and 6. 

3. We are reaching out to individual students when they begin to default in their attendance and their grades begin to fail. For
online courses we are using the tool to "Message students who. . ."

4. We have a volunteer tutor almost every quarter, trained with our new Spanish 192 (Spanish for Tutors).
5. The online discussion boards have evolved from written to video and the instructors actively participate throughout the

week.
6. The formation of study groups has been an successful tool to create community amongst students outside class.

We have used testing, oral presentations, individual interviews and written assignments. After we implemented video discussions,
we have noticed an improvement in oral communication in Spanish 3 as well as intermediate courses.

The state initiative of free community college for high school students has meant an increase in online enrollment in first and
second year courses. The ongoing pandemic has impacted our face to face enrollment but we hope that the return to campus will
allow us to restart our face to face offerings as soon as possible. 

The creation of an Ethnic studies program in our college opens an opportunity for interdepartmental collaboration. The cultural
diversity across our nation may be well understood through the study of Hispanic culture and language.

We are planning to approach the faculty of the Ethnic Studies Department to see how we can best serve their curricular needs.

We will discuss with the Dean of the Language Arts Division on the best way to schedule face to face courses to attract the most
number of students.
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	Name: Valerie Fong
	Date2_es_:date: 01/15/2022
	Comment: The Spanish department continues to work toward increasing enrollment, in particular in the intermediate level, and though in the Winter and Spring 2022 quarters, we did see some enrollment drop in SPAN 4, the department discussions and decisions about the curriculum are important to transitioning students from elementary to intermediate levels. The department has engaged in conversations about what aspects of the course outline should be emphasized, and full-time faculty meet with new part-time faculty to discuss the department’s pedagogical and curricular approach. This ensures that students moving from one level to the next encounter consistent instructional philosophies. The department can continue to connect collegially to dual enrollment instructors. F2F enrollment does lag behind asynchronous online, and I support continued discussions around student-centered scheduling, including hybrid modalities, but also encourage conversations regarding continuity between online and on-campus teaching, learning, and community.  

The faculty have demonstrated a commitment to offering degree-seeking students the necessary classes, including offering stacked classes at the intermediate level. A focus on outreach, especially regarding degrees, could help grow enrollment in the higher levels. I’m eager to support the collaboration between the Spanish department and our Ethnic Studies faculty, given the intersection between language and identity, e.g., for heritage Spanish speakers. I would also support a collaboration with the LRC to increase and formalize a Spanish tutoring program, perhaps outreaching to heritage Spanish speakers to serve as tutors and pursue degrees in Spanish. 

The revised mission statement speaks to the feedback that was provided. It articulates what students gain from the program in the larger context of global citizenship, cultural awareness, and professional goals. It also articulates the types of activities that students do as part of the program. The mission statement could be refined further to articulate what the program offers, e.g., courses ranging from beginning to advanced, leading to Associate and Associate Degree for Transfer, and for whom, e.g., those seeking degrees, transfer, and/or cultural enrichment. The department can consider publishing the mission statement to the department website. 
 
For the program review, further reflection could be provided in terms of the evidence use to evaluate progress on the specific activities for improvement, for example fill rates, success, persistence, and disproportionate impact data. 



